

## **EXHIBIT B**

June 30, 2021

Planning and Zoning Commission Town of South Windsor 1540 Sullivan Avenue South Windsor CT 06074

Re: Letter of Support- 1060 Main Street, Elderly Housing

PZC Meeting on 7/27/2021

## Commissioners:

Please be advised that the Town of South Windsor Economic Development Commission, at its Regular Meeting on June 23, 2021, voted unanimously to send a letter of support to the Planning and Zoning Commission in favor of the application for 1060 Main Street.

Sincerely

Paul Burnham, Chairman

**Economic Development Commission** 

PB/ks

cc: Economic Development Commissioners

Erica Prior Fearn Janet S. Prior 1042 Main Street South Windsor, CT 06074

## Support 1060 Main Street, Adaptive Reuse Elderly Housing Oppose Addition of Sidewalk

July 27, 2021

Dear Chairman Pacekonis and Commissioners,

As a property owner abutting the proposed 1060 Main Street, Adaptive Reuse Elderly Housing, we support the proposed project.

We oppose the addition of a sidewalk along Main Street. A sidewalk will detract from the beauty of the historical homes and properties.

Sincerely,

Erica Fearn, CAE

Janet Prior